
Club Sports – COVID-19 Response Plan – University of Arkansas 
Women’s Soccer 

Practices 

Practices will continue to be held in-person at the UREC Sports Complex. 

In adherence to ADH guidelines, we will be reducing the amount of players attending each 
practice to twelve players.  

All players must maintain six feet apart with no exceptions, and all players must wear a 
facemask until physical activity begins.  

We will be asking the required questions and taking the necessary precautions, such as taking 
temperatures, before each practice.  

Equipment will be sanitized after each practice. 

Our club is affiliated with the Kansas Missouri League (Fall semester) and the Northern Texas 
Soccer League (Spring semester). Our club will not be participating in the Kansas Missouri 
League in the fall. 

Attendance will be taken every practice using the Alora app and is highly encouraged. 

We do not offer a transportation to practices, members drive themselves. 

 

Recruiting/Retention 

Our goal this semester is to keep everyone happy and healthy. 

Our most important mission is to continue to hold practices twice a week in order to maintain 
the structure of the team and promote a healthy lifestyle. 

In order to build and enhance connection and relationships between members, we will organize 
team bonding events that will strictly adhere to the guidelines. For example, outdoor activities 
that respect social distancing and/or virtual events. 

Current members will not be required to re-tryout for this season. 

Tryouts will still be held for all interested persons, keeping the maximum number of people in 
attendance to twelve. 

Officers will consistently communicate to the team members and potential new members 
through group messages, emails, and social media.  

Officers will provide constant reminders of the University Guidelines and enforce them 
constantly. If members are not adhering to said guidelines, then warnings will be given and, if 
necessary, suspension. 



Club Sports – COVID-19 Response Plan – University of Arkansas 
Women’s Soccer 

Members that have chosen to remain fully remote from campus will still be encouraged and 
given the opportunity to bond with the team through our virtual team bonding events. 

Our club is going to reduce dues for the Fall semester to $25.00. 


